MINUTES OF THE 157TH ANNUAL MEETING
FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH of Saugatuck, MI

Sunday, January 21, 2018

Moderator Jon Van Raalte called the meeting to order at 11:17am.

David Edwards gave the opening prayer.

Pastor Sarah Gladstone read an inspirational passage.

Betty White read the list of those members who have passed away during 2017.

A motion to approve the 2017 minutes by Kirke White/Linda Kinnaman, passed.

The 2018 budget was presented by Phyllis Yff, who commented that giving during 2017 was better than projected.  The total budget of $119,473 was approved by a motion by Pat Gentry/Connie Rusiecki.
The Slate of Nominations reads as follows:


For the Board of Deacons:  Kristyn Boyce and Pat Gentry for 3-year terms as Worship Deacons; Connie Rusiecki for a 3-year term as Congregational Care Deacon; Joan Lamb and Kathy Plapp for 1-year terms as Christian Education Deacons; Janna Rudich for a 3-year term as Fellowship Deacon; leaving Outreach Deacon position vacant.

For the Board of Trustees:  David Edwards for a 3-year term as Chairman; Cindy Raue for a 3-year term as Building Trustee; leaving vacant the At-Large and Benevolence Trustee positions.


For Prudential Board:  Phyllis Yff for a 3-year term as Moderator; Betty White for a 2-year term as Clerk; Laura Camarota for a 2-year term as Member at Large; Brad Rudich for a 2-year term as Treasurer; leaving vacant the office of Financial Secretary.


For Delegates:  Cathy Brockington and Peggy Boyce for 3-year terms as NACCC delegates;  Cathy Brockington volunteered to also be the State Delegate for 2 years.

Mike Gentry made a motion, supported by Dan Rusiecki, to approve this slate of officers.  Motion carried.

Moderator Van Raalte reminisced a bit about his first experiences with Congregationalism and this congregation where he felt accepted although he didn’t “have all the answers..”  He then had the honor of introducing the new Moderator, Phyllis Yff, who thanked him for all his service.

Pastor Gladstone introduced the theme for 2018 “re-MARK-able community” which will center on the study of the Book of Mark and his emphasis on “binding.”  Opportunities for mission will include “Grant Me Hope” in the spring, “Forgotten Man” in the summer; “Sylvia’s Place” in the fall and “Christian Neighbors” in winter.

Other business:  Phyllis Yff presented a framed addition to the bulletin board of congregational officers which reads “Involvement Cements Your Faith,” a saying Van Raalte always included in his agendas for Prudential Board meetings.
Meeting adjourned at 11:45am.
Betty A. White, Clerk


